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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

NOVEMBER 5, 2012
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stan Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Peter Hoyt, Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools and Jonah Einson, Student Representative. (Absent: McGee)

The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was lead by Ms. LaValley.  
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.
III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
Amesbury Academy Public Charter School Annual Report


Ms. Georges, Principal of the Academy was accompanied



by Eryn Maguire, an Academy teacher who is in the process


of completing her administrative internship.  They went through 


the annual report in a PowerPoint presentation highlighting their 


Blended Learning Model, the type of students that the school targets, 


the Academy’s association with the Amesbury community and 


organizations. They also talked about the pilot programs they are 


involving the students with, i.e., Night School Seminar, Accelerated 


Distance Learning and Lights On After School.

IV.
 ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS


A.
Director of Assessment and Accountability Report


Ms. Griffin presented an overview of current grants and an update on the


new educator evaluation model.  She explained the pending professional



development day and the plans administrators had for continued training



for the teachers in the implementation of the educator evaluation model.


B.
Superintendent’s Report


Dr. Robinson explained the draft Resolution included in the committee’s


packet from the National School Board Association (NSBA).  This



Resolution urges Congress to amend the Budget Control Act to mitigate



drastic cuts to education.



She highlighted the success of the Cheerleaders coming in 2nd place in their



latest competition as well as the Girls Soccer Team coming in 1st place



in the first round of state play.



Tomorrow, November 6th, is a Professional Day for the teachers that



coincides with the national election day.  The teachers will continue


their training on the new Educator Evaluation Tool.
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Ms. LaValley used the projector to show the public how they get to


the voting booths in the cafeteria at the high school.  All voting



will take place at the high school and not at City Hall.



One of the School Committee Members, Peter Hoyt, along with



his wife, Patty, were honored at the 15th Annual Chamber of



Commerce Meeting.  They were named the Pillars of the



Community.  Mr. Hoyt thanked all of the committee members



for attending the evening put on by the Chamber.
V.
ITEMS FOR APPROVAL OR EARLY CONSIDERATION
A. Approval of Minutes

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve the minutes dated November 15, 2012. Unanimous, Yes. Student Rep., Yes.

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Schultz to approve the regular minutes dated November 16, 2012. Unanimous, Yes. Student Rep., Yes.


B.
Business


1.
1st Reading Policy JFADB McKinney-Vento Homeless



Ms. Hanshaw explained that the Interim Director of Special



Education and Student Services went through the changes




in the current law that mandates how school departments




handle homeless students.  The changes are outlined in the




document in the School Committee packet and will need 




a vote of approval at the November 20th meeting.



2.
MASC/MASS Resolution 6



Resolution 6 was not sent in the initial resolution packet




from MASC for the school committee to review and vote on so that




their representative to the Delegates meeting would know




how the committee wanted to vote.  Because Mr.




McGee was unable to attend this meeting, Ms. LaValley



read aloud the explanation for this resolution.


Motion by Ms. LaValley seconded by Ms. Schultz to vote in support of Resolution 6.  
Unanimous, Yes, Student Rep., Yes.

C.
WARRANT









Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw, to approve the warrant dated,
November 1, 2012 in the amount of $311,253.62.  Unanimous, Yes.
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VI.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

A.
Subcommittee Reports


1.
Budget/Finance Subcommittee – Ms. LaValley




Ms. LaValley gave a report from the meeting held prior



to this meeting.  Mr. Jack presented a proposal from




Guardian in connection with National Grid to update




areas at the middle school that are energy cost saving




measures.  The initial payment of $31,000 will be taken



out of the building rental account and the school



department will save $11,278 in energy costs over the




next six months.  She said that the subcommittee voted




to accept this proposal to work with Guardian and 




that the full committee will need to vote.


Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to enter into an agreement with

Guardian at the initial cost of $31,863.  Unanimous, Yes.




The subcommittee will be approving transfers at their




meeting on December 4th.



2.
Policy Subcommittee – Ms. Hanshaw
Ms. Hanshaw stated that the subcommittee will meet on
Thursday, November 15th.



3.
Personnel Subcommittee – Stanley Schwartz



Mr. Schwartz stated that this subcommittee will be meeting



at 6:00 p.m. on November 20th.  

B.
Communications

1.
Student Advisory Council – Jonah Einson



Jonah stated that SAC met last Wednesday.  There is an




Advisor/Advisee program so every student would



have an advisor to meet with.  SAC and STUCCO will be




involved in the NEASC process.  They will be meeting with the




team doing the site visit of the high school.  The Regional SAC



met last Friday.  They honed the topic of 20th Century Skills




to Communication Skills and will make a presentation to




define communication skills.  The first rally was successful.




Students are extremely busy with college prep, it is a busy




time of year.




Ms. LaValley reminded the viewing public that the elections




are tomorrow and the only voting place would be the high




school cafeteria. The Mayor spoke about Veteran’s Day.  



The Amesbury Veteran’s Day Parade will take place on Sunday,




November 11th instead of Monday, which was the original



plan.  The parade will begin at 1:00 p.m. in front of the
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fire station and proceed to the Amesbury Middle School.  Ms. LaValley




recommended using the digital sign to say the date and time of the



parade.  The Mayor stated that he would work on using the digital sign.



Dr. Paster, who has been the school physician for 38 years,




is retiring.  He will be invited to the reception on December 18th



and will be given a gift thanking him for his service to the




children of Amesbury.
VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS
1.
Quarterly Report and Transfers (12/4/12)

2.
School Improvement Plans Elementary (12/4/12)

3.
School Improvement Plans Secondary (12/18/12)


4.
Superintendent’s Award (11/20/12)


5.
Principal’s Award (11/20/12)


6.
iPAD Pilot Program at CES (11/20/12)


7.
Student Advisory Council Attendance (12/4/12)


8.
Retiree Reception (12/18/12)
VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
 None.

IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


None.

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 p.m. Unanimous, Yes, Student Rep., Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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